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BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 
 Term Expires 

Terry Fielden, President 2019 
Mike Jaensch, Vice President 2019 
Susan Crotty 2017 
Kristin Fitzgerald 2017 
Jackie Romberg 2017 
Donna Wandke 2017 
Charles Cush 2017 

 

 
DISTRICT ADMINISTRATION 
 

Dan Bridges, Superintendent of Schools 
Dr. Kaine Osburn, Deputy Superintendent 
 
Roger Brunelle, Chief Information Officer 
Brad Cauffman, Chief School Business Official /Chief Finance Officer  
Dr. Jennifer Hester Schalk, Chief Academic Officer 
Carol Hetman, Chief Human Resources Officer 
Dr. Christine Igoe, Assistant Superintendent for Student Services 
Bob Ross, Assistant Superintendent for Secondary Education  
Kitty Ryan, Assistant Superintendent for Elementary Education 
Timothy Wierenga, Assistant Superintendent for Assessment & Analytics 
Jayne Willard, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum & Instruction 
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Budget Initiatives – Non-staffing (On-going Cost): 
 Provide on-going funding for PSAT College and Career Readiness Series.  The 

estimated cost is $44,000. 
 

 Provide on-going funding for SAT testing.  The estimated cost is $90,000 
 

 
Future Trends 

 
Enrollment: 
The District student enrollment is projected to decline by 3% to 6% over the next five years.  
The declines will be experienced mostly in the junior high and high schools during this 
timeframe. Any decline might be temporary as enrollments in the elementary grades are 
stabilizing or even trending upward. There is some indication of families moving into the 
District with preschool-aged and elementary school-aged children, as kindergarten 
enrollments are out pacing District birth rates. 
 
Labor Agreements: 
The District is currently negotiating with Naperville Unit Education Association (NUEA) to 
secure a new labor agreement.  The District has current labor agreements with the following 
unions: 

 Naperville Unit Education Association (NUEA) contract expires June 30, 2019. 
 Naperville Transportation Association (NTA) contract expires June 30, 2017. 
 Naperville Unit Maintenance Association (NUMA) contract expires June 30, 2018. 
 Naperville Education Support Professionals Association (NESPA) contract expires 

June 30, 2018. 
 
State Funding: 
State Senator Andy Manar’s (D-Bunker Hill) introduced another bill to update the state’s 
education funding formula. 
 
The legislation, Senate Bill 231, provides that state funding for education would be 
distributed based on student need while ensuring that no district would receive less state 
money than it did in the 2015-16 school year. 
 
As of the printing of the budget ISBE has still not released any estimates on the impact of 
individual districts.    
 
ALL children in Illinois deserve a quality education.  An adequate, simple, transparent, 
equitable, and outcomes-focused funding formula should be developed and implemented.  
We will continue to monitor SB 231, and all other legislation that could impact our district. 
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